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MINUTES

GILFORD PLANNING BOARD
SITE VISIT

December 1, 2022
11:00 PM
The Gilford Planning Board met for a site visit on Thursday, December 1, 2022, at 11:00 p.m. at 123 Glidden Road regarding the two applications listed below.  The Conservation Commission was also invited to the site visit but no Conservation Commissioners attended.
Stone Brook Hills, LLC – Applicant proposes to subdivide Tax Map & Lot #271-007.000 into nine (9) lots with seven (7) lots as buildable lots ranging in size from 5.01 acres to 6.60 acres, and two (2) lots as non-buildable lots of 1.31 and 2.83 acres each, both of which are to remain as open space.  The application includes a request for conditional use permits to allow for wetland buffer impacts and to allow for lots with less than minimum frontage.  The property is located at 123 Glidden Road in the Limited Residential (LR) Zone.  Subdivision Plan and Conditional Use Permit Review.  Application #2022000660.

Stone Brook Hills, LLC – Applicant proposes a subdivision of Tax Map & Lot #271-008.001 into five (5) lots ranging in size from 5.07 acres to 12.04 acres.  The application includes a request for conditional use permits to allow for wetland buffer impacts and to allow for lots with less than minimum frontage.  The property is located at 166 Glidden Road in the limited Residential (LR) Zone.  Subdivision Plan and Conditional Use Permit Review.  Application #2022000661.
Planning Board members present were Chair Wayne Hall, Selectmen’s Representative Chan Eddy, Regular Member Jack Landow, and Alternate Members Gaye Fedorchak and Rick Notkin.

Also present were Gilford Director of Planning and Land Use John Ayer, applicants/property owners Mary and Tony Balsamo, and from Northpoint Engineering Jeffrey Lewis, Randall Shuey, and Noah Buckner.
The group assembled in the old sugar house at 123 Glidden Road.  J. Lewis showed exhibits of where we would be walking on the property and explained some of the issues around the site.  The group walked up Glidden Road to the end with W. Hall and T. Balsamo in a vehicle.  Along the road J. Lewis described how the grade and level of the road would change, where lots would be divided, and what drainage structures would be installed or affected.  The group observed views, streams, and wetland issues, and old building foundations and where the cul-de-sac was proposed to be constructed.
Everyone next went uphill on a logging road near the end of Glidden Road.  The road climbed significantly in elevation and later descended until ending back near the old sugar house.  J. Lewis described where roads, lots, and driveways would be, discussed their expected grades, and discussed what drainage issues there were.  Wetlands scientist R. Shuey also assisted in describing wetlands issues related to development of the property.
The meeting adjourned at 12:39 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

John B. Ayer
Director of Planning and Land Use
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________
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